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April 30, 2014

1:00 – 1:50 PM, ST 501

Agenda
 
1:00 – 2:00 PM, ST 501

Minutes

Present: Richard Cangro, Jonathan Day, Virginia Diehl, Kimberly Hartweg, Fuyuan Liang, George Mangalaraj, Bree McEwan, Sharon Stevens, Cynthia Struthers, Anna Valeva, Justin Ehrlich (second half due to teaching).

1) Administration: 
a) Approval of minutes from the meeting on April 2nd, 2014: Richard makes a motion to approve, Cynthia seconds, minutes are approved unianimously.

b) Thank outgoing members

Virginia Diehl, Psychology, 
Richard Cangro, Music,
Sharon Stevens, EIS, 
John Stierman, Library, 
Cynthia Struthers, IIRA,

and welcome new members

Chris Carpenter, Communication,
Fuyuan Liang, Geography,
George Mangalaraj, School of Computer Sciences,
Abha Singh, Curriculum and Instruction.

c) Elections of chair and vice chair for 2014-2015 academic year (minutes are taken on a rotation basis by council members). Anna Valeva and Bree McEwan were nominated as chair and vice chair, respectively. Ellections were conducted using write-in ballot. Kimberly Hartweg counted the ballots. Results: chair, Anna Valeva, 10 yes, 0 no, 0 abstained; vice chair, Bree McEwan, 9 yes, 0 no, 1 abstained. 

2) Finalizing recommendations to improve the response rate in online course evaluations (strategies discussed during the CIT meetings on March 5th and April 2nd).  

CIT continued the discussion of strategies to improve the response rate in online course evaluations.  Overall, the council finds that the model currently used in the EIS department is quite effective and can be more widely implemented perhaps with some modifications. Specifically, the council finds that the following may increase the response rate:

a. Place a banner statement on the online course home page when the evaluation period is active.

b. Make the system accessible to chairs/secretaries such that they can monitor who has responded, in order to send reminders to the rest. Make sure that responses are disassociated with answers (this is currently done for faculty surveys and in the EIS department). Alternatively, work with CITR to create a confidential system to push reminders to students who have not yet submitted their evaluations.

3) Reports from the Alliances under the new IT Governance Structure: Jonathan Day and Justin Ehrlich updated the council on the Instructional/Scholarly, Marketing/External Alliances, and the Executive committee. The Governance process is operating well with mostly already previously existing projects flowing through the system. A major new proposal replacing Zimbra (email, address book, calendar and briefcase), IronPort, Sympa, and personal network storage space (P: drive) with Google Apps for Education, has been submitted but has not yet completed the feedback/editorial stage before final proposal package submission to the IT Governance Council. All meetings of the alliances and the IT Governance committees are open to the campus community to attend. Minutes, proposals, details on submitting a proposal, etc. can be found at 

http://www.wiu.edu/university_technology/it_governance/

Next meeting: Wednesday, September 3rd, 1- 2 pm, ST 501. 

Have a wonderful summer!

Minutes respectfully submitted by Anna Valeva.
